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SUBJECT:  Election of the New Director of PAHO

The term of office of Dr. Mirta Roses Periago, the current Director of the Pan American Sanitary Bureau, the secretariat of the Pan American Health Organization, will be ending on 31 January 2013. PAHO Member States will elect a new Director during the 28th Pan American Sanitary Conference, scheduled for 17–21 September 2012 in Washington, D.C. 


Five candidates have been officially nominated by their respective governments to run for the Director of the Bureau. 




These candidates are:
1. Caroline Judith Chang Campos – Ecuador
1. Carissa Faustina Etienne – Dominica
1. Socorro Gross Galiano – Costa Rica
1. María Julia Muñoz Melo – Uruguay
1. Oscar Raúl Ugarte Ubilluz – Peru
As international civil servants, all personnel working for PAHO must remain neutral and objective during the election process and must avoid any action or public pronouncement which may adversely reflect on their status. As such, personnel cannot engage in campaign activities on behalf of any candidate, including fundraising, promoting a particular candidate with government officials, hosting social events or engaging in any other activity associated with the election process that is not related to their official duties in PAHO. Essentially, PAHO personnel must refrain from any activity that could convey the impression that they are endorsing or supporting a specific candidate. 

Similarly, all articles or notices posted on PAHO HQ and Country Office external websites and Intranet sites about the election process must be official documents published or endorsed by the Area of Knowledge Management and Communications (KMC). Articles prepared by outside entities on the election or on individual candidates may not be posted or appear on official PAHO communication websites. 

PAHO personnel who are contacted in relation to the election process for the use or reproduction of any work product or property of the Organization, including pictures and official documents, should refer the request to KMC. 
Questions concerning the application of this Bulletin should be submitted to the Ethics Office (ETH).  Queries regarding the election process itself should be directed to the Office of the Legal Counsel (LEG).
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